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Subject: Issue of Safety Recommendation BA2017-371-4-1A 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

MND TSB is performing an investigation regarding the accident of a type Bellanca 8GCBC 

aircraft, registration mark HA-KYL at Dunaújváros Airfield (LHDV) on 04 August 2017. 

After engine shutdown, the aircraft stood still for about 10 minutes. During engine restart, fire 

started in the engine compartment and spread over to the fuel system of the aircraft as well. 

The aircraft was destroyed as a consequence of the fire. 

Based on the findings of such investigation to date, MND TSB issues the following Safety 

Recommendation: 

 

BA2017-371-4-1A In the course of its investigation, the Investigating Committee of 

Transportation Safety Bureau found that the fire probably started at the passage of the high-

power cable through the firewall. Proofs of this are the signs of electric discharge at the 

passage, and melting of the electric cable in the line of the firewall. 

The manufacturer of the aircraft (American Champion Aircraft Corporation) made a 

modification (Service Letter 418) relating to the electric system of the aircraft type Bellanca 

in 2001. 

According to information received from the manufacturer during the investigation, there have 

been 8 aviation incidents before in which an airplane fire was caused by short circuit between 

aged cables and the firewall. 

Ministry of National Development Transportation Safety Bureau of Hungary 

recommends Federal Aviation Administration to consider the possibility to issue an 

Airworthiness Directive in accordance with Service Letter 418 Rev. A made by 

American Champion Aircraft Corporation. 

In the case of accepting and implementing this Safety Recommendation, the probability of 

similar engine compartment fires could be reduced, according to the opinion of the 

Investigating Committee. 
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Pursuant to Art. 18 (1) of Regulation (EU) No. 996/2010, and Chapter 6.10. of ICAO Annex 

13, MND TSB requests FAA to inform our Organization, within 90 days of receipt of this 

letter, on any action taken or under consideration in relation to this Safety Recommendation, 

or if no action is taken, on the reasons therefore. 

 

 

      

  

 

 Yours faithfully, 

 Loránd Becske JD 

 Head of TSB 

   

 

 

Enclosure:  

-Appendix 1-3: photos of wreckage 

-Appendix 4: Service Letter 418 
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Appendix 1: HA-KYL airplane wreckage after the fire 

 
 

Appendix 2: Sign of electric discharge at the passage 

 
 

Appendix 3: Melted surface of the electrical cable 
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Appendix 4: Service Letter 418 
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